MUCH WENLOCK BOWLING CLUB

Minutes of the committee meeting held on 11th February 2015 Held at Lis and Bobs House.

<u>PRESENT</u> M. THEOBALDS / B. PERRY / D. DAVIES / E. MUMFORD / R. MUMFORD / V. HODGETTS / B. DAVIES / D. WESTWOOD / V.SKIDMORE / B. MOORE / B. JARVIS / B. KINSON.

APOLOGIES. KEITH GARDNER / T. SWALES / E. BREE.

CHAIRMAN. Mr. Bill Jarvis opened the meeting at 7.10 pm.

MINUTES the minutes of the A.G.M. 2015 were used as the relevant details were carried over to the February meeting, the copies were issued to the committee members and the chairman asked for them to be adopted, accepted by Lis Mumford and seconded by Barbara Moore. All standing committee members had copies of the minutes from the meeting of November 2014 issued at the A.G.M.2015 and new committee member Mr. Bob Perry was given a copy after the meeting of 11 th- Feb -2015.

MATTERS ARISING 1/ Highley Bowls League, the Much Wenlock A team dropped from the 1st Division to the 2nd Division for the season 2015 leaving the two Much Wenlock teams in the same division. As the numbers of players has dropped to approx 22 members at this moment the committee voted to only play one team in the Highley League for the season 2015. The Secretary was instructed to E- mail the Highley League of the decision.

CORRESPONDENCE

TREASURERS REPORT Brian Davies reported that the accounts were as issued at the A.G.M. of 2015.

<u>SECRETARIES REPORT</u> Bill Kinson, reported along with Mr. Doug Westwood he attended the Highley League meeting at Bridgnorth Top Green Club, Doug stated the changes that the league were going to carry out that would affect the M.W.B.C.

MID - SHROPSHIRE LEAGUE REPORT / MONDAY TEAM Captain Keith Gardener and Mick Theobalds

MID - SHROPSHIRE LEAGUE REPORT/ FRIDAY (A) TEAM Captain Tony Swales

HIGHLEY LEAGUE REPORT A Captains Vera Hodgetts and Bob Mumford

SENIOR CITIZENS LEAGUE Captain Don Davies

COMPETITION REPORT. Robert Mumford,

<u>ANY OTHER BUSINESS</u> Item 1/ Vote on holding the Olympian Bowls – Owing that the parking situation for the games is none existent and the interest in running the games from the committee members was negative the vote was unanimous not to hold the Games.

Item 2/ M.W.B.C. Stall in Much Wenlock hoping to book the site on the 11^{th} or the 18^{th} April 2015

Item 3/ Bowling Club Membership fees to remain the same at £20 this season but the League cost has gone up by £1 to total of £2 = £22 total.

Item 4/ M.W.B.C. bar prices to be raised by 20 pence to £1.80 on all canned beers. Soft drinks and shorts will raise pro-rata on review .(Committee Members voted to carry out this price rise to help the club funds)

DATES & NOTES Presentation Evening booked for 5th December 2015

<u>DATE & TIME NEXT MEETING</u> 11th. March 2015 Meeting at Mrs. Vera Hodgetts home/ 1 Owen <u>Drive Much Wenlock at 7 pm</u>

MEETING CLOSED Approx 8.45 p.m.

<u>AFTER MEETING E-MAILS SENT.</u> Bill Jarvis (Chairman) sent to the Wenlock Herald requesting the ad for new members for the bowling club. Plus the fact that the Much Wenlock Olympian Bowling Game will not take place this year 2015.

Bill Kinson (Sec.) also sent the Chairman's E-mail on to the Shropshire Star paper and the Village Life paper for Cressage, Harley, Sheinton, Cound and Cound Moor.

Sec. also on 13. Feb. 2015 the E- mail was sent to Mr. Nigel Booth Sec. of the Highley League and informed the League that the (B) team will not play for the season of 2015 but hope to reapply next season /// Nigel Booth replied to the E- mail on the 13/2/2015 stating he would inform the rest of the Highley League Committee.